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Humanitarian Action and Older People:

Review of progress for IASC-WG 2010 

Terms of Reference

In 2007, HelpAge International (HAI) carried out a review on older people and humanitarian action on behalf of the IASC Working Group. It comprised visits to six IASC agency head offices and field research in Pakistan and Uganda.  The result was a report with nine recommendations on how the humanitarian community could better address the needs of older people in crises, which was presented to the IASC WG meeting in November 2007.  
This resulted in four action points as follows: 
The IASC Working Group:

· Endorsed the 9 recommendations and requested agencies to incorporate the

    
recommendations into their work with the support of HelpAge

    
International, where appropriate.  Action: IASC WG.

· Agreed to circulate the recommendations to global cluster and sector

    
leads and to the chairs of the IASC subsidiary bodies. Action: IASC

   
Secretariat.

· Agreed that HelpAge International and WHO will disseminate best

   
practices and lessons learnt, with the view to provide concrete and practical

   
guidance to the IASC. Action: HelpAge International and WHO.

· Agreed to review progress on this issue within the next 18 months.

    
Action: IASC WG.

This review of progress and report back to the IASC-WG is now overdue. Following HelpAge’s discussions with WHO and the IASC Secretariat in October 2009, it is felt that the most appropriate course of action would be to undertake a semi-formal review of progress against the recommendations in order to produce concrete information to report to the IASC meeting in July 2010.   

 

In order to take this forward in time for the July IASC Working Group meeting, the following will be undertaken: 
1. WHO/HAI re-circulates the endorsed recommendations to IASC Working Group agencies by end February, together with a set of questions to be answered electronically by e-mail. Questions may include:  

· What progress has the agency made against each recommendation (or selected appropriate recommendation depending on mandate and expertise of the organization), citing examples from field practice?
· If no action has been taken, what are the main reasons for this?  
· What are the constraints and limitation the agency faces in addressing the needs of older people? 
· What recommendations does the agency have on how the issue of ageing and the IASC recommendations should be taken forward now?

2. WHO/HAI employ a consultant for +/- 10 days January-May 2010 to (a) review and follow up the responses to the above questions by telephone and face-to-face interviews and discussions, and (b) compile findings, using any other reports also available, in the form of a report to WHO/HelpAge. 
3. WHO/HAI reconvene the informal reference group that was formed for the 2007 study to review the findings and verify any recommendations for the WG presentation.

4. WHO/HAI do a presentation to IASC weekly meeting to support this piece of work

5. WHO/HAI present the report to the IASC Working Group in July 2010 with recommendations.  
